Kent County Council uncovers £30,000 in fraudulent taxi invoicing
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Kent County Council (KCC) has revealed that it uncovered nearly £30,000 in fraudulent invoicing by taxi firms that claimed payment for home-to-school transportation services that were never provided. This discovery occurred during routine checks that spanned from April to August 2024, where 15 instances of what has been termed "invoicing irregularities" were identified. The total value of these fraudulent claims amounted to £29,649.
The irregularities were detected through cross-referencing school attendance records with the payment claims submitted by taxi companies providing transportation under the home-to-school transport (HST) service, which caters to approximately 6,000 special needs pupils across Kent. The HST programme incurs an annual cost of around £70 million for Kent taxpayers, making it a significant area of expenditure for the council and, consequently, a potential target for fraudulent activity.
Cllr Ros Binks, Chair of the Governance and Audit Committee, expressed her concerns regarding the integrity of the invoicing process. She noted, "I am assuming that all invoices are checked and there are systems in place to pick up irregularities. I am not surprised irregularities happen, for all sorts of reasons including error, but councils have always been fair game because of a historic lack of checking. We have been pressing for a change in that culture, not least because KCC has to watch every penny it spends."
In response to these findings, KCC has implemented corrective measures. Offending taxi companies could face a range of consequences, including warning letters, contract suspensions, or even termination. The council has plans to recoup the mischarged amounts either by adjusting future invoicing or, if necessary, through traditional invoicing methods.
The committee’s discussions, which were documented under the heading "Irregularity Referrals by Directorate and Fraud Type," indicated that these invoicing issues are managed by the transport team within the Growth, Environment, and Transport Directorate of KCC. The transport team identifies irregularities through diligent checks of both invoices and school attendance data. In this particular period, the 15 instances of incorrect invoicing were specifically highlighted for their significant financial impact.
Mark Hood, a Green Party councillor who also serves on the Governance and Audit Committee, emphasised the importance of scrutiny within the system. He commented, "The issue regarding fraudulent charging for home to school taxi services is an important one. The scale of the use of taxis and the number of individual contracts does mean that there are opportunities to commit offences and it is right that £29,649 of incorrect invoicing has been identified for 15 contracts." He added that the situation requires diligence to ensure that proper payments are made for the safe transportation of vulnerable children, stating, "Of course there may be the odd invoicing mistake but, nevertheless, everything should be done to ensure nobody is paid more than they should be to take these children to and from their schools in safety."
The revelations by Kent County Council highlight ongoing vulnerabilities in processes related to public spending and serve as a reminder of the necessity for thorough oversight in awarding contracts that involve significant sums of taxpayer money.
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